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Letter to the Editor

Redistricting needs an independent voice

Published 12:01 a.m., Saturday, October 8, 2011

The Times Union has chronicled the hearings of the state Legislative Task Force on Demographic Research and Reapportionment and the seemingly never-ending efforts of many state legislators to circumvent their pledges to support creation of an independent redistricting commission. Thank you for shining the light on how "old-fashioned" the concept of keeping one's word has become. No wonder many New Yorkers have expressed dissatisfaction with state lawmakers in repeated polls.

The Women's City Club of New York, a 95-year-old civic organization dedicated to improving the lives of all New Yorkers, is a member of the ReShape NY coalition. We have long supported the creation of an independent redistricting commission and continue to seek fair and equal representation for all New Yorkers.

It is time to put an end to gerrymandered redistricting. We trust that Gov. Andrew Cuomo will keep his word by vetoing any partisan district lines and by helping to create an independent commission.

When the Women's City Club of New York testified at the Sept. 21 LATFOR hearing, we urged legislators to return to Albany to take up a redistricting bill that provides for an independent commission. It is obvious that a task force like LATFOR cannot create district lines that encourage competitive elections. There is still time to enact and implement redistricting reform.

We cannot afford to wait another 10 years to improve the process. We urge the governor and all legislators capable of acting on principle rather than partisanship to do so now.

Barbara Zucker

Board member

Women's City Club of New York

New York City
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